Dear editorial board of Enfermería Global
Please find enclosed the manuscript: “Student nurse perceptions of supervision and clinical learning environment: a phenomenological research study”, by M Flores Vizcaya-Moreno, et al., to be submitted as a research paper for consideration of publication. All co-authors have seen and agreed with the contents of the manuscript, and there is no financial interest to report. This study was approved by the Ethics Committee of the University of Alicante (Spain). We certify that the submission is original work, and it is not under review in any other publication.
The authors of this manuscript consider that a cultural understanding of the clinical learning environment is needed in order to design the nursing curriculum in higher education in the European context. After Bologna Declaration, several studies have pointed the importance of identifying and defining areas of competence in nursing education, given to the clinical learning environment, a relevant role.
On the other hand, most of the previous studies on learning environment use a quantitative methodology, and the ones that approach students’ perceptions from the qualitative perspective are less. In our study, we determined nursing students’ perceptions of the clinical learning environment during their clinical field placements, in a Spanish sample of nursing students. We used semi-structured focus group interviews. The results of this study show mainly that no individualization is involved in the clinical learning process. Also, the participants feel anxiety, vulnerability and feelings of being "temporary workers”. They explain that the role of the nurse tutor is not clearly defined. Usually, the tutor nurse feedback is negative, with poor communication, or what it worse, sometimes it does not exist. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]These results should prompt reflection on these aspects of the supervisory process in clinical environments. We believe the findings of the present study could be of interest to Enfermería Global. 
We hope that the editorial board will agree on the interest of this study.
Sincerely yours,
M Flores Vizcaya-Moreno on behalf of the authors.
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